
CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 

EXTRACT FROM COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES OF DECEMBER 10, 2021 
 

Item 12, Report No. 58, of the Committee of the Whole, which was adopted without 
amendment by the Council of the City of Vaughan on December 10, 2021. 
 
 
 

12. NEW BUSINESS - REQUEST FOR RESPONSE TO ARTICLE ON 
UNSPENT MUNICIPAL RESERVES 

The Committee of the Whole recommends that staff be directed to 
provide a memo in response to the Toronto Star article entitled, 
“Unspent municipal reserves affect livability, affordability”, as 
referenced in Communication C11. 

The foregoing matter was brought to the attention of the Committee by 
Councillor Carella. 

 
  


